
            THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE 

          STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS 

 RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

              No. 329 

              Approved May 12, 1995 

      RESOLVED, That the Superintendent of Parks is requested to remove 

the garbage and debris from those vacant lots bordered by Pleasant Valley Parkway, 

Rosebank Avenue and Garfield Avenue. 

    W CITY COUNCIAPPROVED 

   M Y 9 1995 

      AND PASSED ' 

   / MAY 1 2195 

        CLERK 



 NANCY L. DERRIG                      VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR. 

SUPERINTENDENT OF PARKS  9                MAYOR 

                Department of Public Parks 

                "Building Pride In Providence" 

                    MEMORANDUM 

      TO: MICHAEL CLEMENT 

         CITY CLERK 

    FROM: NANCY L. DERRIG 

         SUPERINTENDENT OF PARKS 

     DATE: MAY 22, 1995 

      RE: RESOLUTION NO. 329 

        Please be advised that this work has been completed. 

    NLD: cc 

 Dalrymple Boathouse, Roger Williams Park - Providence, RI 02905 - (401)785-9450 - TDD# (401)751-0203 



           THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE 

         STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS 

RESOLUTION OF THE CITE' COUNCI L 

              No. 330 

              Approved May 12, 1995 

     RESOLVED, That the Superintendent of Parks is requested to cause 

the Playground Area to be fenced in for the protection of the children at Hope High 

School Field and Playground located at the corner of Olney Street and Brown 

Street. 

   IN GIN COUNCIL    i1ll:: .~ 

   MA 9 1995 

   RE AND PASSE 

     CTIN R            MAY 1 219,95 

        CLERK 
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 NANCY L. DERRIG                      VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR. 

SUPERINTENDENT OF PARKS                   MAYOR 

               Department of Public Parks 

                "Building Pride In Providence" 

                    MEMORANDUM 

      TO: MICHAEL CLEMENT 

        CITY CLERK 

    FROM: NANCY L. DERRIG 

        SUPERINTENDENT OF PARKS 

     DATE: MAY 22, 1995 

      RE: RESOLUTION NO. 330 

        I have discussed this Resolution with Councilwoman Williams. Please be advised 

    that this work will not be possible. The neighborhood is under the impression that fencing 

    the playground area would offer them protection from dogs invading the tot lot area. In 

    our experience, the opposite is true. Dog owners finding a secured and fenced-in area are 

    attracted to the space even more. 

        In addition, no funds exist to complete this project. 

    NLD: cc 

 Dalrymple Boathouse, Roger Williams Park - Providence, RI 02905 - (401)785-9450 - TDD# (401)751-0203 


